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April 2021 UPDATE on how we are supporting our children with their ‘catch up’ learning.

Dear Parent/Carer,

Since I last wrote to you about the Catch-Up Premium, we have experienced another lock-down and as such, school was again closed to some of our pupils.  
When schools reopened to all children on 8th March, we had a brief ‘settling back’ period before the Easter break.  The children are now back in their busy learning routines, once again!
As I mentioned in my last letter, we use a range of assessment techniques (e.g. Assessment for Learning strategies - assessing ‘in the moment’ and correcting misconceptions in a timely way), to ensure that children’s learning skills are consolidated and we fill any gaps in knowledge. 

Using tools and strategies to bridge gaps in learning/boost learning and by carefully tracking learning achievements against the expected outcomes for the age group, we are able to plan and deliver more bespoke sessions for smaller groups whenever possible, during the school day.  
We have employed an additional Teaching Assistant in our Early Years department to help support the children.  
In Year two, our after school English catch-up sessions have resumed.   
We have recently purchased some additional screens to enable more Year one and Year two groups to use the hall space for catch-up groups.  Space is limited in school due to the current restrictions, and using this space whilst limiting distractions, is already proving invaluable.  
Year one also have an additional member of staff supporting the children in the morning.  This reallocation of existing resources is giving the Y1 children the extra time and support they need.

Our overall aims:
· To continue to ensure that reading and writing are taught through all subjects across the curriculum.
· To ensure that pupils make good progress by the time they leave Rosegrove Infant School, despite any learning time lost due to the pandemic.
· To continue to prioritise the wellbeing of our children and monitor this daily.
· To keep our families informed of how their children are doing in school, particularly when we feel that they are in need of additional support.

Teachers will of course continue to keep in touch with all our families via the learning email addresses.  It is still more difficult to keep in touch with you all as regularly as we would normally do, face to face, but please email us if you have any learning related questions.  I know lots of our families already find it very useful using the class email addresses.  


Please remember to help your child to:
· read at home with you as often as possible.  
· Reception children to bring their school bag every Friday so that we can change their reading book/send letters home.  
· Year one and Year two children bring their school bag at least every Friday.  Reading books can now be changed at any point during the week, however. (All we ask is that children don’t use their school bags, midweek, for anything else – Covid Safety.)
· read and complete Weekly Workouts every week. (These also provide important indications about where your child is up to in their learning and also, at times, are used to pass on key messages from the teachers.)

Thank you for your continued support.  
Best wishes
Mrs Renshaw
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